

Further to your e mail asking for more information for the a Management Plan around some points of concern to Wiltshire Council, I have provided details requested but if you would like to met myself and the secretary at any point to go over the points in more detail I am happy to arrange a date.

I am also happy to met with any locals and parish council to address any questions they have about any events that will be held at Crookwood or attend any local meeting if you provide me with dates and times to talk to them in person.

The date for 2018 meetings at Crookwood are planned for

21&22 .APRIL.18 12&13.MAY.18 23&24.JUNE.18 1&2.SEP.18

Which is well below the 14 that is allowed on anyone site per year.

Should the weather or any other issues arise that I am not able to run the planned events, then of course I will give the Council the minimum of 8 weeks notice of the change of date.

If you can see that any of the dates are going to clash with any other large event please advise me before the 30.1.18 and I can discuses more suitable dates that will not clash with any planned events within the communities of Crookwood.

I would really like the local residents to see the benefits of running the events for the youth of today and beyond and so if you can advise me of any dates I can go along and met local people they can then put a face to my name and may feel more happy about the sport: I feel working together and respecting each other way of life is key to the residents accepting the meetings in the area they live.

I am happy if you give me the contacts for any local magazine or local press to advertise the events, so that the local residents are obviously made aware of the dates and contact numbers for any questions.

I am also willing to post flyers within 3 miles to the track 14 days before the events with contact details for them to call with questions they may have.

The event numbers will be controlled as all competitors need to book into the event before the date. Booking in will close once the maximum rides have been achieved. The event can only have forty rides in each class with a maximum of nine classes 360 in total all events run last year did not have full classes and the average entries was 236.

I have attached a plan of the roads and signs we will be using in my last e mail and I will have marshals with radio contact monitoring the roads at the times when traffic will be at its peak, but again whilst I will help any congestion and put in place any requirements needed by the Council, the road is a public highway and all vehicle



coming and leaving the event like any other event held in the area the driver of the vecials would be responsibly for any road traffic offences committed and their actions whilst on the public highway.

The last 2 events we worked closely with the local police and have a on call contact number for them if any issues should arise we would of course contact them again.

Each event will have signs up directing the competitors but I am happy to put in place anything else the local authorities require me to do so.

Our organisation carries out noise testing through out our events and any bikes that are over the limit for noises would be stopped from competing with immediate effect. I am more than happy to share this information to any part of the council that has an interest in the noise that the event may create during or after any of the planned events.

No Tannoys will be turned on till 8.30 in the morning and all Tannoys off by 18.00 in the evening. It will also be keep to a minimum during the days racing.

One thing I cant control is the weather but like all our other event controlled by many different councils we will cancel the event should it look likely that the weather is going to cause major problems. If the weather turns whilst the event is running then we would carry out a further risk assement and put in place any actions that this may rise from any risk assessment carried out.

Hope this address all you concerns but I am more than happy to met with any governing bodies should you feel needed.

Tim Truman

